
Police Department. It seems the 
missing person called 911 from 
somewhere in the park reporting 
that an animal had been 
following and growling at her, so 
she had taken refuge by climbing 
a tree. The park police officer 
searched her last reported 
location to no avail, but was able 
to make contact on her cell 
phone to reassure her help was 
on the way. She urged him to 
please hurry because an animal 
she believed to be a wild pig was 
nearby and growling. He 
informed her he would turn on 
his truck siren and asked her to 
listen. She was unable to hear his 
siren, so the officer told her to use 
her iPhone to send him her 
location by text message, which 

she did. The officer then hiked to 
that location and found her and a 
male subject in a tree. She warned 
the officer that the pig was still 
close by and she heard it just a few 
minutes before he arrived. Shortly 
after that, the officer heard a car 
drive over the rumble strips 
nearby on Galm Road and 
watched as the woman’s body 
language immediately changed. 
The officer asked if  they believed 
the noise they just heard was a pig 
and both nodded. He explained it 
was only cars crossing rumble 
strips on the road nearby. 
Embarrassed by the misperceived 
threat, the lost hikers were 
reassured by the officer that the 
unknown can be scary and their 
reaction surprisingly common.

themselves on several other 
poaching incidents and violations, 
and led the wardens to the area 
where they conducted the illegal 
activities. Upon arrival, the 
subjects showed where they 
dumped the carcass and where 
they stored the meat at their 
grandmother’s house. The shooter 
later stated that his daddy and 
granddaddy were questioned by 
wardens back in the day, but never 
got caught in the act, claiming that 
the apple doesn’t fall too far from 
the tree. Uh, huh. Multiple 
charges pending.

At about 11:30 p.m. on June 21, 
a Government Canyon State Park 
police officer received a missing 
persons call from the San Antonio 

(Continued from page 13)
The wardens made the long 

run up the lake, found the boat 
underway and made contact 
with the operator. After failing 
field sobriety tests, the operator 
was arrested for boating while 
intoxicated, the child was placed 
in a life jacket, and the merry 
occupants were escorted ashore. 
Case is pending.

While investigating complaints 
of  several deer camps having 
been broken into in Polk County, 
wardens spotted a familiar vehicle 
parked along a creek they had 
observed coming off  another 

back road late the previous night. 
Upon closer inspection, the 
wardens observed in plain sight a 
spotlight and a .22 rifle inside the 
truck and a small pool of  dried 
blood on the tailgate. After making 
contact, one warden asked if  the 
two individuals remembered 
seeing them the night before. One 
guy responded, yes, and asked why 
the wardens were following them. 
The warden let him know they 
had been trailing them for some 
time. At that point the warden 
expected the man to admit to 
hunting feral hogs, which would 
be legal at night on private 
property with permission, but 
instead he informed them they 
had shot a deer. The clueless 
poachers also implicated 
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